
 

ATTACHMENT C: NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING SUMMARY 
 



    Lynnwood Link Extension 

City of Shoreline 

Special Use Permit: Neighborhood Meeting Summary 

June 27, 2018 

1. Purpose of Meeting

On June 27, 2018, Sound Transit held a Neighborhood Meeting from 6:00pm to 8:00pm at the 

Shorewood High School in the City of Shoreline.  The purpose of the meeting was to discuss and obtain 

feedback from City residents and property owners on Sound Transit’s plans for the Lynnwood Link 

Extension project in Shoreline.  The Neighborhood Meeting met the City of Shoreline code requirements 

for: 

 The Special Use Permit  (SUP) for the project, and

 Alteration of geologic hazard areas classified as Very High Risk Landslide Hazard Areas

The meeting provided a forum for Sound Transit to present the project, have the community review the 

project proposal, and provide Sound Transit with feedback to be considered before a special use permit 

application and critical areas alteration permit applications are submitted to the City of Shoreline.  

2. Meeting Notice

Meeting notices (see SUP Attachment D) were sent to all property owners and residents within 500 feet 

of properties affected (temporarily or permanently) by the project. This included notices sent to owners 

or residents of: properties adjoining properties with affected very high risk landslide hazard areas; and 

properties within 200 feet of the project clearing limits where a hazard area, or standard 50-foot buffer 

from the hazard area, overlaid the properties.   

The meeting notice was postmarked to recipient owners and residents on June 13, 2018. The mailing list 

included 3,281 total addressees, comprising: 2,798 Shoreline residents; 465 property owners located in 

other cities or states; representatives of the Ballinger, Echo Lake, Meridian Park, North City, Parkwood, 

and Ridgecrest Neighborhood Associations; and governmental representatives of the City of Shoreline 

and other agencies. 

3. Attendance

According to the door count, there were a total of 275 attendees at the Neighborhood Meeting, which 

also served as a general open house for the Lynnwood Link Extension project.  While not all attendees 

chose to formally record their presence at the meeting, 160 attendees did provide their names and 



                             

addresses on the meeting sign-in sheet (Attachment 1). Of those, 54 attendees signed up to receive 

project permit updates from the City of Shoreline. 

Fifteen representatives from Sound Transit attended the neighborhood meeting, to provide information 

and answer questions about the Lynnwood Link project. There were also several tables of 

representatives from partner groups, including Sound Transit’s Bus Rapid Transit project, Sound 

Transit/Seattle Department of Transportation bikes, City of Shoreline, Shoreline School District, Seattle 

Department of Transportation, King County Metro and Community Transit. 

4. Information Presented  

Sound Transit staff and consultants gave a presentation to introduce key Sound Transit staff, describe 

the status of the Lynnwood Link Extension project, and describe the design and function of key project 

elements in the City of Shoreline, including two proposed light rail stations and associated garages.  

The presentation also described the project permits anticipated in the City of Shoreline and provided 

contact information for the City. Presenters further described the means of officially commenting in 

response to the meeting, and noted how public comments from the meeting would be used.   

For more detail, see the presentation materials from the Neighborhood Meeting (Attachment 2). 

5. Comments, Questions, and Responses 

Public comments at the meeting were received and documented in two ways.  Comment forms were 

available to capture written comments after residents reviewed the project materials and asked 

questions of staff.  As recommended by city staff, attendees could also leave comments on notes at 

each information station.  Nineteen comment forms were submitted (Attachment 3) and seventeen 

comments were left on Post It notes at information stations (Attachment 4). Below is a summary of 

verbal and written comments received, and Sound Transit’s responses. When multiple comments 

expressed the same idea, those were combined and addressed in a single response. 

 Three residents commented that the stations should have escalators. One commenter 

mentioned that eliminating down escalators does not comply with ADA requirements. 

 

In designing stations for Link Light Rail, Sound Transit evaluates the needs of its users getting to 

and from the station platform in a safe and efficient manner.  The 185th station has a relatively 

moderate rise over the platform of 20 feet, which is below the common heights of many stations 

throughout the U.S. that do not provide escalators.  As a public agency seeking to balance 

providing a good user experience and responsibly spending public dollars, Sound Transit 

determined that an escalator was not necessary for the majority of users at this station.  

However, at the 185th station, 5 elevators are provided for riders who need assistance getting to 

their desired destination. 

   



                             

Sound Transit complies with all ADA requirements at all of its facilities.  Elevators are provided at 

each station to accommodate for the needs of users who require assistance.   

 

 One attendee encouraged Sound Transit to leave space at each platform end to accommodate 

potential future platform extensions. 

Sound Transit designed the stations platforms to conform to industry standards which can 

accommodate a four-car train. Sound Transit is currently running 2-3 car trains in the system, 

but the Shoreline stations are being built to accommodate a 4-car train system, when the need 

to expand arises.  As ridership continues to increase, Sound Transit can also respond to this 

demand by operating its trains at greater frequency. 

 An attendee commented that the stations have insufficient restroom facilities. 

The standard protocol for design of Sound Transit stations does not include restroom facilities.  

However, due to the high public demand for restrooms, Sound Transit added them at both 145th 

and 185th stations.  These restrooms are designed to serve the average rate of customer usage at 

each station.  Some wait time during busy times of the day was considered in determining the 

number of stalls at each restroom.  

 

      One resident expressed interest in the wetland mitigation activity at Ronald Bog, 

and would like to be contacted or receive pertinent information if there are any 

roles for citizen involvement in that mitigation effort. 

 

Within the mitigation site proper, which will be permanently fenced off to prevent public access,  

safety issues and contract terms will preclude opportunities for citizen involvement during either 

the construction/planting phase or the required monitoring period.  All initial planting will be 

performed by a contractor who is responsible for those plantings for the first year plant 

establishment period. After the first year, Sound Transit begins a monitoring period which can 

last anywhere from 5 to 10 years.  During the monitoring period, Sound Transit is responsible for 

ensuring that strict performance criteria are met at the mitigation site in accordance with local, 

state, and federal permits. Meeting these performance criteria requires adherence to protocols 

and procedures controlled by Sound Transit staff and its contractors.  There could, however, 

potentially be opportunities for citizen involvement in other areas of Ronald Bog Park, outside of 

the fenced off mitigation site.  If such opportunities are identified in the future by either Sound 

Transit or the City of Shoreline, they would be made public. 

 

 One resident had concerns that the boarding platforms at the Shoreline North/185th Street 

station were redesigned to be narrower as part of a cost-saving initiative. They were concerned 

that this would limit the station's capacity to handle passenger crowds during peak commute 

hours (especially with some people bringing bicycles and large suitcases). They requested that 

Sound Transit prioritize station usability.  



                             

 

The sizes of the platforms at 185th station were not reduced.  The configuration changed from a 

center-platform design to a side-platform design.  The sizes of the platforms are designed to 

accommodate the current and future expected usage of the Light Rail Station, going both north 

and south.  

 

 Three Shoreline residents asked Sound Transit to consider maintaining as many trees as possible 

to mitigate sightlines to construction, as well as environmental reasons. 

 

Through the environmental review process, many mitigation actions were identified for the LLE 

project, and replacement of trees removed due the project is one of them.  Sound Transit is 

complying with all regulations for tree replacement in the City of Shoreline and along the I-5 

corridor in the WSDOT right of way.  Sound Transit is also, for the first time, planting vegetation 

under its elevated guideway.   

Sound Transit is in compliance with City of Shoreline code and is planting vegetation buffers 

around and the garage and incorporating a mix of landscaping throughout the station sites.  A 

balance between vegetation and safety must also be factored into the design of the landscaping, 

to minimize the potential for hiding behind densely vegetated areas.   

 

 Seven residents commented about the colors presented as part of the design. Some residents 

liked the color schemes presented, while others did not.  

 

Color choice is very important to Sound Transit, as a way to help users navigate the station and 

get to their desired destination, as well as adding visual interest to the buildings.  The colors were 

chosen to support an artistic theme of native vegetation, cedar and fir trees, and the surrounding 

native habitats of wetlands and the Puget Sound.  Sound Transit worked to find a balance of 

colors that fit with an overall theme for the City and western Washington.   

 

 Two attendees requested increased bus service to the light rail stations. 

 

That is a great question to ask of our bus transit partners, King County Metro and Community 

Transit.  Their staff were present at the Shoreline open house to answer questions.  Additionally, 

their contact information is as follows, King County Metro: 

https://kingcounty.gov/depts/transportation/metro/travel-options/bus.aspx; 206-553-3000.  

Community Transit: https://www.communitytransit.org/; 425-353-7433. 

 

 One attendee liked the new design of the garage at 145th St Station better than the last façade. 

 

The design of the garage at 145th is continuing to evolve.  Some people have expressed support 

for the old design and some have expressed interest in the new design.  Sound Transit is working 

https://kingcounty.gov/depts/transportation/metro/travel-options/bus.aspx
https://www.communitytransit.org/


to balance our use of public dollars with the application of a design theme throughout the 

station and between the stations, consistent with the vegetated characteristics of the Shoreline 

community and compatible with neighborhood character.  

 One resident asked if there will be adequate room to stand on the platform under cover, 

and noted other stations are very uncomfortable if it’s raining or windy.

The station canopies are designed to cover the majority of the platform length and provide shelter 

from the weather for those waiting for the train to arrive.  The platforms are not fully enclosed. 

 One attendee asked that Sound Transit consider pedestrians traveling to the stations.

Sound Transit is making a variety of improvements to the surrounding transportation 

infrastructure to help improve access to the stations via car, bus, walking, and bike.  Sound Transit 

must balance its expenditure of public dollars and unfortunately cannot commit to providing 

sidewalks on many arterials.  Sound Transit recommends talking with your city representative to 

express these thoughts and discover the city’s plans for improved access: 

http://www.shorelinewa.gov/; 206-801-2700.   

 Six residents had concerns about additional traffic on City streets, or inefficiencies at drop off

areas.

To build this project, Sound Transit analyzed the impacts to the community through the 

environmental review process.  The Project is designed to comply with all traffic flow 

requirements and had to ensure the City, its project would not diminish the level of service 

designated for each street.  Where level of service was found to be diminished, street 

improvements were designed, to accommodate the increased traffic volume and return the street 

to the required level of service. 

 Four attendees asked Sound Transit to consider eliminating or reducing parking garages.

There are two types of stations built by Sound Transit, urban and suburban.  Urban stations are 

located in densely populated areas and do not include parking.  Suburban stations are located in 

suburban areas and include parking.  Shoreline, being a suburban area, has stations with parking 

garages, and it is designed this way to ensure the stations are appropriately used by a large 

percentage of the community.  Sound Transit designed its stations to also encourage other modes 

of transportation, such as bus, bike, and walking.   

 One attendee expressed concern about insufficient parking.

http://www.shorelinewa.gov/


Two 500-stall garages are being built in the City of Shoreline resulting in a net increase of 

approximately 430 parking stalls.  The stations are also designed to accommodate and 

encourage other modes of transportation such as bus, bike, and walking.   

 One attendee requested a rezone to increase ridership.

The City of Shoreline has rezoned part of the City to accommodate higher growth, around the 

stations.  More information can be found on the city’s website or by contacting city staff: 

http://www.shorelinewa.gov/; 206-801-2700 

 One attendee requested that Sound Transit consider providing public access to space around a
project drainage facility.

The site in question (near NE 155th and Interstate 5) is planned to be a stormwater detention 

facility, constructed, owned, and maintained by the Sound Transit.  The purpose of this site is to 

properly manage stormwater runoff, consistent with state and local regulations.  Due to safety 

concerns and operational and maintenance requirements, public access cannot be allowed on 

this site. Residents interested in learning more about public access to green spaces may contact 

a local city representative:  http://www.shorelinewa.gov/; 206-801-2700. 

 Four residents expressed the desire to add a stop light or roundabout at 8th Ave NE in the
vicinity of 188th and 185th to reduce potential traffic impacts. One resident requested Sound
Transit add a traffic light instead of a traffic circle at the 185th Station.

To build this project, Sound Transit analyzed the impacts to the community through the 

environmental review process and designed the project to comply with all local traffic flow 

requirements and had to assure the city its project would not diminish the level of service 

designated for each street.  Where level of service was found to be diminished, street 

improvements were designed, to accommodate the increased traffic volume and return the street 

to the required level of service.  It was determined that traffic improvements were needed at 185th 

and 8th and Sound Transit, in consultation with the City traffic engineer determined a round-about 

design would better address traffic impacts.  It was determined that no improvements at 188th 

were needed due to impacts from this project.   

6. Summary of Proposed Modifications/Concerns that Sound Transit is Addressing

Based on input received from the meeting and in compliance with the City’s Guiding Principles and 

Code, Sound Transit has added additional art work and visual interest to the garages to be 

http://www.shorelinewa.gov/
http://www.shorelinewa.gov/


compatible with neighborhood character while balancing the visual preference between those who 

prefer the garage screening versus those who do not.  Sound Transit will ensure the vegetation 

surrounding the stations, garages, and rail alignment to include tall, dense trees, while balancing the 

safety needs of the public.  

Sound Transit is not proposing to provide additional escalators to its stations.  The heights riders 

must travel to get to their desired destination is moderate for transportation hubs and the current 

design provides efficient mobility for the majority of users.  For those who need additional 

assistance to get to their desired destination, elevators are provided.  The elevators are also 

designed to maximize public safety by being transparent, both in and out.   

Additional bathrooms will not be provided; the station bathrooms are designed to accommodate 

the average number of users expected throughout the day, which includes some wait-time during 

busy times of the day.   

Sound Transit is not proposing to change the colors to its stations.  Some comments express support 

for the chosen colors while some express discontent.   

Sound Transit is not proposing to add additional street improvements beyond what was identified in 

environmental review documents and the design drawings.   

Summary of Proposed Modifications/Concerns that Sound Transit is Unable to Address7.



                             

Attachment 1: Neighborhood Meeting Sign-In 

  



























                             

Attachment 2: Neighborhood Meeting Presentation Slides 

  



Lynnwood Link Extension 
Shoreline & Seattle Open House



Presentation Overview

• Introductions 

• Project description and 
schedule

• Construction preview

• Station design & 
updates

• Permits

• Open house guide



Near term Link extensions:
• University of Washington – Northgate 

(2021) 
• Northgate – Lynnwood (2024)
• Downtown Seattle – Overlake (2023) 
• Angle Lake – Federal Way (2024)
• Tacoma Theater District – S 19th

Additional extensions shown were 

passed in Sound Transit 3. 

Current Service and 
Approved Projects



Lynnwood Link Extension

• 8.5 mile extension - Northgate to 
Lynnwood City Center

• 4 stations:

• Shoreline South/145th – elevated

• Shoreline North/185th – at grade

• Mountlake Terrace – elevated

• Lynnwood City Center – elevated



Project Schedule



Construction Preview
Summer 2018:

• Selective demolition
• Fieldwork

Construction anticipated in 
early 2019

• Early 2019
• Utility relocations
• Clearing and grading

• Mid-2019:
• Active construction begins

Service begins 2024



Shoreline South/145th

Vicinity Map and Site Plan



Shoreline South/145th

Aerial View



Shoreline South/145th

Floor Plan



Shoreline South/145th

View looking West from the South Pedestrian Plaza



Shoreline South/145th

North Entry View



Shoreline South/145th

South Entry View



Shoreline South/145th

Platform View



Shoreline South/145th

Parking garage



Station Artist: Buster Simpson



Shoreline North/185th

Vicinity Map and Site Plan



Shoreline North/185th

Aerial View



Shoreline North/185th

Plaza Level Plan



Shoreline North/185th

Platform Level Plan



Shoreline North/185th

South Entry View



Shoreline North/185th

North Entry View



Shoreline North/185th

Pedestrian bridge



Shoreline North/185th

Platform View



Station Artist: Mary Lucking



Also tonight: Part of City of Shoreline 

Special Use Permit application
Intent of Permit:

• Tonight’s meeting satisfies requirement for application to City of Shoreline
• Permit will place conditions on project to ensure compatibility with 

adjacent land uses
• SUP addresses critical areas and administrative code modifications 

required for the project
Process: 

• Formal application submittal August 2018
• 21-day Public Comment Period starts with City’s Notice of Application 
• Final decision is made by the City’s Hearing Examiner



Critical areas

Wetlands, Streams, and Buffers
• Most wetlands between NE 151st St to NE 155th St
• Filling 0.35 ac of wetlands and 0.68 ac of buffers

• Mitigating at Ronald Bog Park 
• Vegetation impacts to McAleer Creek buffer to be restored on-site in 

I-5/SR 104 Interchange loop



Critical areas (continued)

Landslide Hazard Areas 
• Very high-risk landslide areas as 

defined by City
• North and south of Ridgecrest Park 

– NE 159th to NE 172nd 
• North of North City Elementary –

NE 189th to NE 205th St 
• Removing vegetation and excavating 

cut/fill slopes
• Design strategies include tiebacks and 

retaining walls



List of other anticipated permits

• Critical Area Special Use Permits for Ronald Bog Mitigation 
Site and McAleer Creek

• Building Permits
• Demolition Permits
• Site Development Permits
• Right-of-Way Use Permits
• Floodplain Development Permits



Comments and information

• Comment sheets and sticky notes
• Comments and Sound Transit’s responses documented in a 

Neighborhood Meeting Summary
• Sign up to receive more information on the SUP
• Contact for City of Shoreline:

Jennifer Wells
City of Shoreline - ST Senior Planner
Phone: (206) 801-2528
Email: jwells@shorelinewa.gov

mailto:jwells@shorelinewa.gov


Open House guide

Lynnwood Open House: 7/25/2018

Lynnwood Convention Center

Online Open House: 

LynnwoodLink.Participate.Online



soundtransit.org/LLE

Thanks!



                             

Attachment 3: Public Comment Forms 

  









































                             

Attachment 4: Summary of Public Comments on Post It Notes 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Post-It Note Comments from June 27, 2018 Shoreline Open House 
 
 

Type: Location: Transcribed Comment:  
Post it Shoreline South 145th Station 1. Cut cost by eliminating 

parking garage + have 
regional P+R instead 

2. Concerned about 
neighborhood cut 
through traffic going to 
NE 148th to get direct 
access into station 

3. Rezone! We’re building 
this multi-billion dollar 
station with tax dollars. 
Why are we cutting our 
own ridership? 

4. If ridership estimates 
are accurate, where will 
they all park? No 
parking on 155th & 5th. 
Don’t say bus rapid ride. 
Zone permit.  

Post it NE 155th street 1. Strongly suggest this 
greenspace be given 
public access. Please 
email 
wvfranklin@yahoo.com  

Post it Shoreline South 145th station 
(closer to 5th ave NE) 

1. No support for garages. 
They bring in many cars 
which reduces livability. 
Have TOD instead to 
increase ridership. 

Post it 185th and 8th 1. Stop light please, or 
roundabout. Stop light 
at 185th and 8th. 

Post it Shoreline North & 185th station 1. 188th will be a main 
access for anyone 
coming from LFP and 
15th ave “short cut”. 

mailto:wvfranklin@yahoo.com


 
 

Post-It Note Comments from June 27, 2018 Shoreline Open House 
 
 

188th needs a stop light 
improvements.  

2. 188th street will be a 
main way people from 
15th ave will reach the 
station. 

3. The street improvement 
are not enough for the 
potential traffic on 188th 
st near 8th ave.  

4. Stop light at 8th and 
188th.   

5. Stop light please or 
roundabout!  

Post it Material Board 1. Orange is garish! Find a 
bright complementary 
color to keep theme of 
nature’s understory!  

2. The accent color for 
145th station stands out 
without screaming at 
you. The neon orange 
color for 185th is 
TERRIBLE! It does not fit 
with our area! Please 
change it to something 
that adds color without 
being so in your face.  

3. Agreed! Orange, yuk! 
4. Orange really pops! It’s 

great. Live a lil!  
5. A nice cheerful color. 

Good for grey days. I 
like it.  

 


